
Township of Bloomington   
Monday February 3rd, 2020 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 
 

The regular monthly board meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday, 
February 3rd, 2020 at 7:00 PM by Chairman Greg Patterson.  Members present were Chairman Greg 
Patterson, Town Supervisors William Erdenberger & Joe Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson and 
Patrolman Andrew (Buck) Crubel.   A public member was in attendance.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), 
seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) to approve posting of the February meeting/agenda notice, motion carried.  
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) to approve the January 6th Board Meeting 
minutes, motion carried. 
 
Public comments:  Clerk Jane Patterson commented that she was asked by someone on the Bloomington 
Fire Department if the Township had a contingency plan in case of an emergency.  This question brought 
up the subject of a generator; if the Town hall needed a generator Greg Patterson and Andrew Crubel 
each have one the Hall could use. 
 
Roads:  Patrolman Crubel named the roads that will need seal coating this summer: Ash Lane, Hoffman 
Lane, Holly Rd West, Pine Lane (depending on the outcome of the MLS program), Aspen Rd West, 
Walnut Rd (between Maine and Texas Rds) and Cedar Lane.  Advertising for seal coat bids will be in the 
local newspaper early March.  Clerk Jane Patterson showed a letter to the board from WTA on the 
chances of getting money from the MLS program.  There are “1030 applications from towns with a total 
project value of $568 million dollars competing for $28.7 million dollars.  Only 5% of the project funding 
request will receive assistance, award amounts are expected to be announced the end of February”.   
Machinery: Patrolman Crubel used the new grappler on Sandy Hollow Road to clear away fallen trees 
stating the grappler cut his labor time in half to move the trees. The black Town Truck’s parking brake is 
still not working since the repair, Warco will look at the problem.        
 
Clerk Jane Patterson presented the January financial report and all outstanding bills.  The board 
unanimously approved payment of bills.  The board members will need to be trained this year for the 
board of review; Clerk Jane Patterson will order the 2020 training material.  There will be an election at 
the Town Hall on February 18th, the Spring Primary.   
 
The next monthly board meeting will be March 9th, 2020 at 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.  
 
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) to adjourn the meeting, motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


